
From:
To: -- City Clerk
Subject: Hello city council
Date: Monday, April 17, 2023 3:50:25 PM

---Warning: Use caution before clicking any attachments. THIS EMAIL IS FROM OUTSIDE OUR EMAIL
SYSTEM.---

I will keep it short. You will most likely hear from many people.

 I am writing to ask NO NEW rental protections.  The new state laws are still so new and untested.

They are already very different and helpful to tenants. Do not Re invent the wheel…… please let it be.  No EXTRA
rental laws.

Thank you for reading….
Suellen Lamorte
Petaluma landlord

Sent from my iPhone



-----Original Message----- 

From: Sue   

Sent: Monday, April 17, 2023 3:46 PM 

To: Landlord Tenant Protec�ons <landlordtenantprotec�ons@cityofpetaluma.org> 

Subject: I’m wri�ng in support of the already exis�ng tenant protec�ons  

 

---Warning: Use cau�on before clicking any atachments. THIS EMAIL IS FROM OUTSIDE OUR EMAIL 
SYSTEM.--- 

 

The new California laws have not yet had a chance to be proven to work. Already a big change.  Please 
do not ins�tute new extra protec�ons. 

Suellen Lamorte 

Petaluma landlady 

 

 

Petaluma landlord 

 

Sent from my iPhone 




